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Patient participation group

_____________________________________________________________________
Date:     Monday 20th November 2023, 18:00 – 19.15 pm
Venue:  Brookmill Medical Centre, Leigh
Attendees: Nancy Smith, Julie Connell, Margaret Fenton, Elizabeth Marshall, Michelle Balcolme, Mr & Mrs Mort and Brian Williams.
Apologies: Marjorie Baines, Eileen Crompton and Patricia Calland.
Minutes of last Meeting: The group confirmed the minutes from the last meeting were a true and accurate representation of the meeting.

Maters arising from the minutes:  Margaret asked if Andrew Smillie our last speaker had dropped leaflets off?  Julie said that he had but they had all been taken so would email him to let us have some more.

Information from PCN PPG meeting: Margaret informed the group what was discussed at the PCN meeting held on 25th September 2023.

· Problems still with the car parking at Leigh Infirmary and Diagnostic Centre. These include houses nearby, not enough parking, maybe another block to be built, if so, where?  Catherine Price the Estates Manager took on board issues and is looking into them.

· Local patient survey. There is a local requirement for each Practice to issue a patient survey in the PCN.  It would be counterproductive for each Practice to have different surveys. A “Task and Finish Group” discussed and set a series of general questions for survey for each Practice to use.  Leigh population is 55,000 and only 1,000 responded to the survey.

60% felt easy to contact the surgery.

96% patient problems dealt with appropriately.

78% helpful Receptionists.

86% satisfied with their Practice.

Length of time waiting for an appointment from excellent to ok.

Overall hours available – not quite as good but overall standard good.

Concerns – patient lack of continuity and training staff.

General telephone problems – not every Practice has the sane system.

Contact Information Card: Julie handed out the contact information cards that have been printed.  The group were happy with them and they will be put on reception to be taken and the staff will be asked to hand them out.
Info from Manchester Integrated Care: 
· Scott Williams, Engagement Manager Wigan spoke regarding Integrated Care:

He said the NHS Greater Manchester are launching an ambitious five year plan to improve access to primary care services i.e.: GP’s, Dentist’s, Pharmacists and Optometrists.

· NHS Greater Manchester is one of four areas that will receive funding from D.O.H and social care to help older people to take control and reduce the risk of falls.  The “Don’t Wait Campaign” will also be launching in December to combat quitting smoking.

· Health Watch Wigan and Leigh are organising an event: The subject will be “Changes in Health and Social Care” and what it means for the Wigan Borough.  This will be on the 11th December 2023 between 

1pm – 3 pm at St Peter’s Pavilion, Hurst Street, Hindley. There will be a festive lunch served at 12 noon prior to the meeting at 1 pm.

If you are interested in attending, please contact Scott Williams on Tel: 07388956280 to book a place.

Next Speaker: The group were asked for suggestions for next speakers.  The below were mentioned:
· Diabetes.

· Undertaker – what to do in the event of a death.

· Optometrist.

· Osteoporosis.

· Compassion in Action.

· Veteran’s support – Brian Williams said that he goes to a group and would ask there if they could come and speak to us about what the group does and offers Veterans.

Any other business: The PCN also suggested that each PPG have a project to work on.  The group were asked for suggestions on this so that a questionnaire could be compiled.  The suggestions below were given. The group were asked to think about which one they would like to do and this would be discussed at the next meeting.
· Medication ordering and stock piling.

· Veterans

· Older Persons services and sign posting.

· Eating habits for younger children.   
Julie also mentioned that the surgery would be closing on an afternoon once every three months for staff training purposes.  There would be a message on our telephone system and calls would be diverted to GP Alliance between 11.30 am – 2.30 pm.  The last closure was 7th September 2023 but no other date planned as yet.
NEXT PPG MEETING: MONDAY 22ndJANUARY 2024 AT 6 PM PROMPT.
